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Dear All 
 

Welcome to the sixth edition of the IBE Editors 
Network. Since our Paris meeting, August 2005 
we have held meetings in: 
 

• Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia - 6th Asian & 
Oceanian Epilepsy Congress, November 
2006 

• Singapore - 27th IBE International Epilepsy 
Congress, July 2007  

• Xiamen, CHINA, 7th Asian & Oceanian 
Epilepsy Congress, May 2008 

 

Agreements: 
Important agreements were made in KL: 
 

Promote and ensure a consistent message 
internationally eg. promotion of the Global Campaign & 
Promising Strategies Campaign. 
 
Develop a photographic library resource and ensure 
that all ethical and legal issues etc. including 
patient/client confidentiality are addressed. 
 

Agreed in Singapore: 
 

That Editors Network resource information stored on 
the IBE website will be in English. 
 
That hard copy newsletters and publications are not 
dead and that soft copy versions 
(email/internet/website) are also useful. 
 
That a Photographic Request Form be created for 
Editors Network members complete to gain permission 
to obtain high resolution jpeg files to publish. 
 

IBE Website Development: 
 

• The new IBE website is now well established and 
that the Members and Editors Network sections are 
operational 

• The Members Section is designed to be used for 
downloading forms, procedures, Constitution, dues 
forms, financial statements and summaries of 
Executive Committee Minutes 

• Members have been supplied with a password to 
access this section 

• Photos are uploaded directly to                   
www.ibe-epilepsy.org 

Xiamen, China Group: 
 

 
Front L to R: Ann Little, Jacinta Cummins, Denise 
Chapman, Anthony Zimba, Dr M M Mehndiratta, Robert 
Cole, Susanne Lund, Carol Ireland, Dr Vinod Saxena, Dr 
Allison Clarke and Dr Christine Walker 
 
Next Meeting (face to face) 
 

Will be held at the 28th International Epilepsy 
Congress, Budapest, HUNGARY, June 28th – July 
2nd 2009. 

 
 

 
 

It is fantastic to meet so many editors and to 
receive so much interest from this group. Editors 
want to collaborate and share knowledge and 
resources.  
 
I look forward to seeing you all in Budapest! 
 
 

 

Robert Cole 
Chair — IBE Editors Network 
 
rcole@epilepsycentre.org.au 
 

“IBE has a vision of the world where  
ignorance and fear about epilepsy are 
replaced by understanding and care”. 

 

Publishing is an important task and the quality and 
value of the information disseminated is critical to 
progressing the epilepsy cause.  
 

Through this networking, we can ensure 
continuous improvement of our publishing quality. 


